DELAWARE CRIMINAL JUSTICE INFORMATION SYSTEM

LAW ENFORCEMENT USER’S GROUP

TUESDAY, June 18, 2013
OPENING AND ATTENDANCE 
The regularly scheduled meeting of the Law Enforcement User’s Group was held at the Dover Police Department, Dover, DE 19904.  Mr. Abbott called the meeting to order at 9:42 a.m.  Those in attendance included:

Robert Abbott

NCCP


Peggy Bell

DELJIS


Mark Hitch

JP Courts

Lynn Gedney

DELJIS


Renee Rigby

DSP/SBI

John Bell

DELJIS


Mary Sheppard

DSP/SBI

Dominic Carretto
DELJIS


Timothy Hamlett
DNREC


Robert Fox

DSFM


Marvin Clark

UDPD


Tammy Hyland

DSP-Planning


Pat Canning

DRBA PD

Andy Houghton

DRBA/IT


William Crotty

DIAC


David Hopkins

Newark PD

Dawn Lynch

Rehoboth PD

Michael Brannan
UDPD


Peter Haag

DelDOT

Dave Elwood

DELJIS



Nicole Wilson

DELJIS

I. REVIEW OF THE APRIL MINUTES

A motion to approve the April 2013 minutes was made by Mr. Hopkins and seconded by Mr. Clark. The group unanimously approved the minutes and the motion was carried.  
II. AUTOMATED SYSTEM USEAGE STATISTICS
The statistics were reviewed by the LEUG attendees. These reports are available for all to review and to share with your agency.
III. OLD BUSINESS
Progress Status Report 

An overview of the report was given to the attendees so they could track the progress on action items listed.  Ms. Bell highlighted upon several items on the report as follows:

· Bail Bondsperson Database was a request from SBI and we have assigned a programmer to this request.

· AFIS Interface with CJIS is operational at Troop 5, 7 as well as Capitol Police and Dewey Beach PD.  More agencies will be included shortly.  There are some technical problems that were reported by Ms. Rigby such as the approval of the warrant first as well as the literal part for the charge words.  The officers are not completing the entire wording which needs to be correct when sent to the FBI so there is no mismatch.

· Bail Forms for the JP Courts we have a new risk assessment that will determine the return to court probability of the defendant.  
· DELJIS/DOE interface for school district employees have all been matched with an 86% rate of accuracy.  Those 14% of employees that remain do not have a SBI number and will not be monitored.  
· Cleary Reporting is a new project for the monitoring of college and universities crime activity on main and adjoining campuses. The reports are going to run through COGNOS as well as the addition of the PFA orders.
· DOC fee for OSCCE interface is complete and is in production.

· DIAC Access to LEISS Data is to upload data in more timely fashion instead of once a day as it is currently.  
· DOJ Case Tracking System is being developed to allow them the same abilities in case management.
· DOJ Public Site for Arrests will be an online site that shows all of the people whom been arrested within the last 24 hours.  We are waiting on the final review from DOJ.  Lt. Crotty wanted to know if there was a way to omit the data for certain offenders that could compromise an investigation.  The site will not show traffic information only criminal arrest.
· DUI Blood Search warrant is nearing completion.  DELJIS is waiting on the final approved form from the courts and Sean Lugg from DSP.  Once the form is finalized it will be placed in a PDF document for the officers to use.  This will print out with the IDR report; in which Mr. Elwood will allow for the version of the document being used to display.
· E-payment modifications to be able to change the court location as well as accept “swipe” cards at their location.

· DATE interface for tobacco compliance has been completed.  
· The LEISS rewrite with SBI in which DELJIS will be having a meeting the following day after this meeting.  The update will be given at the next meeting with the final outcome.
· Mental Health Records is at 19,337 currently in CJIS; we are getting some inquiries from the Associated Press in reference to these records.  
· E-Ticket has been updated to allow the civil charge of using a cellphone while driving is added to the same ticket, so there will be no longer separate tickets.  We are working to complete the same acceptance with the civil seatbelt violation.  
· Sex Offender Application for creation of a case record system is about 85% completed at this time and we are aiming for testing to begin in two weeks.  

· Temporary License Revision is being modified to be in compliance with the MV529 form to allow in state and out of state unlicensed drivers to have a temporary license because of traffic violations.

· Victim Compensation Fund is in the process of passing legislation and once the Governor signs into legislation we will create the effective date.  
NIBRS 
Ms. Rigby stated that everything is working well and there are no issues to report at this time.  SBI will be completing their audit in July.
E-Ticket 
Ms. Bell reminded the attendees to circulate that when a duplicate ticket is issued that there needs to be a request to delete on of them.  This can be accomplished by sending an email to the DELJIS Help Desk.  Then we will be able to track the requests and reasons for why they were deleted.
LEISS 

Mr. Hopkins wanted to know if the backspace button has been disabled since it is not working for him.  Mr. Carretto and Mr. Elwood stated that this is more than likely the compatibility of which Internet Explorer they are using.  
COGNOS 
There is nothing new to report at this time.  Mr. Brannan stated that he was having an issue with one of the cubes but was unable to define at the meeting.  He will be sending an email for DELJIS to review the concern.
E-Crash 
Ms. Hyland reported that the crash reports status (fatal vs. non-fatal) is still not getting changed.  Mr. Carretto advised he will be looking into what the cause is at this time. Ms. Hyland stated that DelDOT informed them that the victim’s date of birth is not being filled in completely.  There is either all zeros, NULL or miscalculated.  Ms. Lynch stated that the locater tool for the “circle” in Rehoboth is not correct or could be missing at times from the reports.  We will look into seeing what can be done to fix this problem.
Tow Slip 
There was nothing new to report at the time. .  

IV. NEW BUSINESS

Ms. Bell stated that there is an issue with the notary process on warrants.  The sanctioned notary that is on file with DELJIS may expire and needs to be updated. If not this will not allow the electronic swearing process to not work properly.  Also if there is no need to send a paper copy of tickets, etc.to the court, since this only creates duplicate paperwork.  Ms. Bell stated that the agencies will have to check amongst themselves to see if they have an issue with another Notary Officer validating the warrants if the officers happen to have multiple jurisdictions.  
Mr. Elwood showed the attendees the current example of the Blood Search Warrant in regards to how it will look mostly look like when it is released.
The LEISS demo was presented to the attendees with the understanding that it was not complete but just to give a feel of what is to come.  There are several items that are being added before the product will be presented again before testing.
V. PUBLIC COMMENT
There was no attendance from the public so no comment was available.

VI. ADJOURNMENT
A motion was made to adjourn by Mr. Clark and seconded by Ms. Rigby. The motion was unanimously carried.  The meeting was adjourned at 11:34 a.m.
Next Meeting Date: MONDAY, August 12, 2013 at 9:30 a.m.
